BID

Bid for a Vac-Trailer for the Utilities Department

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the item. Ms. Black stated three bids were received for
the Utilities Department with the low bidder being Carter's Equipment located in Havana, FL in the
amount of $96,110.00. Vice Chairman Marshall asked regarding the delivery time? Utilities Director,
Steve Stalvey, responded within a month. Commissioner Wisenbaker made a motion to award the
bid to Carter's Equipment, Vice Chairman Marshall seconded. All voted in favor, no one opposed.
Motion carried.

REPORTS - County Manager
County Manager, Paige Dukes, mentioned the below:

« The Board of Assessors Office, as of this afternoon, has received 130 appeals on residential
and agriculture with the commercial assessment notices being sent out tomorrow.

« Monday, July 1st the Commissioners will be providing lunch from Chick fil-A for employees of
Lowndes County as a mid-year appreciation for their hard work.

« As we remain under a heat advisory, Public Information Officer, Meghan Barwick, will be
providing social media releases, and we are making sure that our teams in the field are staying
hydrated.

« Meghan Barwick and Jessica Ganas are working to have the Lowndes County Historic
Courthouse added as a stop on the Georgia Grown Trails Tour. The Lowndes County Historic
Courthouse has had over 3,000 visitors since October of last year.

« Lowndes County Sheriff's Office has provided a message board on the Ashley Street side, near
the Lowndes County Historic Courthouse, in the downtown area to encourage people to slow
down.

CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD -
Marcelle Rosbury, 7855 Enoch Lake Circle, addressed the Commission with concerns regarding the
percentage needed on a road paving petition. Mrs. Rosbury would like Enoch Lake Circle to be paved.

ADJOURNMENT
Vice Chairman Marshall made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Wisenbaker
seconded. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the meeting at 5:54 p.m.



